

Monday 16th September 2024

CHAPTA AGM - All welcome

The annual general meeting for CHAPTA will take place on **Tuesday 24**th **September at 9am** in school. This is an opportunity to review successes of the year, share ways in which funding raised has enriched education at Chapelford, elect the committee for the upcoming year and share ideas for events for this academic year. There will be tea and coffee available and the meeting is open to all. We expect the meeting to be approximately one hour.

The aim of CHAPTA is to help enrich the education, opportunities and experiences of the pupils at Chapelford by organising activities for the children and social events for families or the community.

We would be delighted to welcome new members as we currently only have a small number of parents on board alongside some school staff. It would be amazing if we had some additional help, ideas and an enthusiasm to be part of the wider school community. With the current economic climate, we are very grateful for any additional funds to provide additional resources and events. Additionally, we are keen to further develop the school as a community hub and wish to look for opportunities to provide family events which bring the community together.

There are two simple ways in which you can be involved. We welcome parents who wish to be part of the committee who meet to share ideas and organise events – meetings take place every half term and then you would sign up for which bits you could help with. This does not mean that you have to be able to help with every event or attend every meeting – the bigger the team we can create, the more the support can be shared. Alternatively, if you do not feel that you could commit to meetings but wish to support, we could add you to a volunteer group who can help with various events throughout the year.

How is the money used?

In the last academic year, CHAPTA invested £8000 in outdoor play equipment to support OPAL across school! This is absolutely amazing and has had a really positive impact on the engagement in play during breaks and lunch times.

We would love to see you at the meeting and would be grateful if you could let the PTA know if you plan to attend or if you are unable to attend but wish to be involved in the future by emailing pta@cvps.omegamat.co.uk.

Kind regards,

Mrs L Tottie Headteacher

